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Subject: Q: restriping Olympic & South Beverly Drive intersection 
Date: Tuesday, March 13, 2012 4:50 PM 
From: Mark Elliot <mark.elliot@betterbike.org> 
To: Aaron Kunz <akunz@beverlyhills.org> 
Cc: Erik Mar <erik@cardeten.com>, Jeff Levine <Jeff@LevineGroups.com> 
Conversation: Q: restriping Olympic & South Beverly Drive intersection 
 
Hello Aaron, 
 
You may recall that I brought to your attention (back in November) the 
intersection of Olympic & South Beverly. I had received a message from a 
cyclist about his collision there owing to ambiguity in striping. The 
cyclist, Erik Mar (copied here), attended our bike plan update meeting that 
month. Subsequently I raised the hazard again at another bike plan update 
meeting, highlighting it as representative of city intersections that are 
designed for motorists but that present a problem for cyclists. (Bike Plan 
Update Chair Levine is copied here too.) 
 
I have also raised the issue at the Traffic & Parking Commission, where I 
heard that the city recognizes this intersection as a problem. 
 
With South Beverly repaved but not yet restriped, it seems like an opportune 
time to revisit how we strip this intersection to make it safe for all road 
users. I believe that it would require only modest changes in how we treat 
it (pending reconstruction at some later date). 
 
Drawing on Mr. Mar's experience, the ambiguity that contributed to his 
collision could be eliminated by simply striping the southbound approach 
appropriately to give additional guidance to motorists and cyclists alike. 
 
That is where a motorist attempted to pass Mr. Mar on the left, even as she 
immediately veered to the right to follow Beverwill. (Mr. Mar was continuing 
south on Beverly and believed he was following the boulevard.) You may 
recall that I posted on Mr. Mar's experience then: 
http://betterbike.org/2011/11/beware-hazardous-intersections/ 
 
There is an opportunity here to show cyclists less-experienced than Mr. Mar 
how to proceed through this problematic juncture safely. We might install 
bike lanes in the northbound & southbound directions, for example. Riding 
south on Beverly recently, I noted that there seems to be room. Now, that 
might require restriping to minimal lane width (per MUTCD) to accommodate, 
but it would separate the modes here and not require any environmental study 
or public outreach. 
 
There is certainly an opportunity to at least *suggest* to cyclists and 
motorists how to negotiate this space. Pavement markings like sharrows 
(again per MUTCD) for example would indicate to motorists that they must 



Page 2 of 2

yield to cyclists when overtaking them. Sharrows would imply that. Proper 
approach striping and sharrows might have avoided the injury and property 
damage suffered by Mr. Mar. 
 
Last (and least) there is the opportunity to install signs apprizing all 
road users to use due care when entering and exiting this intersection. We 
might even use it as a wayfinding signage pilot too. 
 
The least satisfactory course of action would be to simply restripe this 
intersection as-is. That would not only be a lost opportunity, but it would 
indicate that Transportation is not prepared to take even the smallest 
measures to enhance road safety for cyclists. 
 
With restriping imminent, will Transportation take the safety of cyclists 
into consideration by striping a lane, adding sharrows, and/or using signage 
to alert motorists that they have to consider cyclists when motoring through 
Olympic & South Beverly? 
 
Thanks very much, 
 
 
Mark Elliot 
Better Bike honcho & Bike Beverly Hills campaign organizer 
http://betterbike.org 
Follow @BetterBike 
310-271-7330 
 
 
  


